

# The Presidents Club

# **November 2018 Newsletter**



"Be Present in All Things, and be Thankful for All things" Maya Angelo

It is a time to be Thankful and Grateful for all things past, present and future. Past Events are the Citizen Legion of Honor Ceremony where we honored as this year's 2018 Recipient Jenell Ross. We welcomed a New Presidents Club of Dayton President, Khadijah Ali, of the Exchange Club of Dayton. Rodney Raines contacted the past presidents of the Presidents Club and arranged a Past Presidents table. He did an awesome job with the distinguished Past Presidents table at the luncheon. We want to thank all Supporters and Sponsors of this event and look forward to working with all the clubs and businesses, as well as all local, county and state officials in the upcoming years...

Our Club will be meeting November 14<sup>th</sup>, November, because Thanksgiving Day is a Happy and blessed Thanksgiving with alone during this holiday season you are being held at the Dayton Convention

Please invite your club members and speakers to attend our meeting November and have a great meal. Leslie in the café Wednesday, or you can order off the disappointed. The café is open Monday there any day for lunch.



instead of the traditional third week of during our third week. We wish everyone your families and loved ones. If you are invited to the Fox 45 Feast of Giving Center. Dinner starts at 11 am until 2 pm

anyone else you think would enjoy our 14th. It is a great way to meet new people always has a delightful buffet on menu. Either way, you will not be through Friday, so you can enjoy a meal



## **November 2018 Newsletter**

Have a great month of Being Thankful and looking forward to seeing everyone soon.

# Khadijah Ali

The Presidents Club of Dayton The Exchange Club of Dayton (937) 409-7887 Khadijahali97@yahoo.com

#### **Speakers Bios:**

Showcasing this Month's Club: The Exchange Club of Dayton

# Ted Greenwood, President of the Exchange Club of Dayton, Owner of Greenwood Property Management and Community Advocate

Ted Greenwood is the current president of the Exchange Club of Dayton.

He is also a Real Estate Broker working in Property Management.

A lifelong resident of Dayton, he graduated from Belmont High School and Wright State University. Ted resides in Kettering with his wife Gina and grandson Andrew. Two grown children live in Denver, CO.

In addition to being involved in various Exchange projects, he volunteers with Food for the Journey Project. Food for the Journey Project serves free meals to people in need throughout Dayton. Occasionally, Ted helps prepare and serve breakfast at the Men's or Women's Homeless Shelter. He also enjoys working with Rebuilding Together Dayton each year on National Rebuilding Day. Ted attends First Baptist Church Dayton where he Chairs the Mission Board and works on many church projects benefiting the congregation and the community. Ted is also on the Board of Directors for the Circle of VisionKeepers, Inc

#### Joyce Kasprzak, Executive Director, Children's Historical Publishing Company

UD Graduate Joyce Reid Kasprzak's affiliation with education began as a reading and language arts specialist in Dayton Parochial Schools from 1969 to 1973. She began working with HBA as a volunteer in 2000 before becoming the Executive Director in 2006, after the passing of Founder William Bell. Before joining the organization, Joyce was Founder and CEO of the Dayton/Toledo/Columbus region of The Diet Workshop for more than 25 years. The national headquarters in Boston commended her franchise as the largest and most successful in the company's history. Honored by the New York Times for outstanding work in corporate weight loss programs, her innovation and vision won her Dayton's Female Entrepreneur Award. In 2010, she was recognized by the Dayton Daily News as one of the Top Ten Women for community contribution. She is married to Alan Kasprzak for 40 years and they have one son, Brian.

Children's Historical Publishing has developed a strong foothold in Miami Valley's education community and has created 30 titles and delivered over 560,000 Learning Activity Books with Teacher Curriculum Guides to local schools.



# **November 2018 Newsletter**

These titles fill gaps in local history topics such as Dayton People Places and Things, Dayton Inventors and Inventor II, Paul Laurence Dunbar, Dayton Ballet and arts—the most recent being a Home For Our Heroes to support the 150<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the Dayton Veteran's Administration.

#### Bonnie Beaman Rice, Director, Leadership Honors Program, University of Dayton School of Law

In 2018, Bonnie Beaman Rice joined the University of Dayton School of Law as the Director for its Leadership Honors Program. Born and raised in Dayton, Ohio, she graduated, with Honors, from Indiana University and received her Juris Doctorate from the University of Dayton School of Law. For 11 years she worked as a trial attorney with the firm of Dodge, Parks, Little and Beaman (and its predecessors), with special emphasis in the areas of employment discrimination law and criminal defense.

Following her retirement from the Vandalia Court, Bonnie immersed herself in the world of volunteerism and non-profits. One of her activities included coordinating the Dayton Bar Association's Peanut Butter and Justice Drive. With the support of community partners and local bar membership, over 6,685 pounds of peanut butter, the equivalent of 3 1/3 tons, were collected for the Foodbank. Additionally, she has helped raise funds and public awareness for the American Veterans Heritage Center, volunteered at the Vandalia Police Department and served on the board of Advocates for Basic Legal Equality/ Legal Aid of Western Ohio (ABLE/LAWO).

Currently, Bonnie serves on the boards of Children's Historical Publishing, the Jewish Community Relations Council, The Lawyers Club and the Montgomery County Reentry Executive Committee where she co-chairs the Public Education and Advocacy subcommittee. She is also a member of the Montgomery County Public Defender Commission and is the Chair of Family Service Association.

Bonnie recently celebrated her 35<sup>th</sup> year of marriage to U.S. District Court Judge Walter H. Rice. They are the proud parents of four children and six grandchildren.

# **Information of Events from our Clubs and Community**



# The Presidents Club

# **November 2018 Newsletter**

# Save the Date!





Thanksgiving Day November 22, 2018
The Exchange Club of Dayton
in suppport of
Circle of VisionKeepers, Inc.
Annual

# Time to be Thankful and Grateful Event

Time 11 am till 2 pm

Giving: <u>Hat, Scarf & Gloves for all Children</u> Where: Dayton Convention Center's "Annual Feast of Giving"





Circle of VisionKeepers

**And Many More Supporters in our Community** 

# DONATION DRIVE

Help our Children stay
Warm! All sizes
needed

Collecting Hats
Scarves and Gloves
for Children,
Infants, Young
Adults and Teens

Donation Box

available any day anytime
Suite 12 until
November 21, 2018
Drop off Donations at
Circle of Vision Keeper's
Office
Lower level
3401 Woodman Dr Suite
12, Kettering, Ohio 45429
questions call
937-409-7887
Financial donation same
address

Payable to: Circle of Vision Keepers, Inc. You will receive a receipt.



Circle of VisionKeepers will be having a gift wrapping gathering on November 17<sup>th</sup> at the Circle of VisionKeepers Office located at 3401 Woodman Dr. Suite 12, lower level, Kettering, Ohio 45429 at 12:00 pm until all items are wrapped, refreshments will be provided, and everyone is welcome to attend this blessed gathering.... If you have question, contact office at 937-409-7887.



# Enjoy a Fun Night of Comedy, Free appetizers and Bowling at JD Legends. Saturday November 17 social hour at 6:30pm show time at 7:30pm.

Purchase tickets below. Limited to 75 tickets. Only \$15

Mona is an international comedian based in her hometown of Chicago.

She has performed, emceed, and produced comedy shows, competitions and events in major clubs, theaters and universities around the world. In addition to comedy, Mona is a sought-after speaker for her experience using stand-up comedy to bring joy and affinity in various socio-political topics in the United States, Europe, Africa and the Middle East. Mona has a Master's in International Development and is fluent in English, German



## **November 2018 Newsletter**

and Arabic and performs in these languages. Having lived and worked around the world, Mona uses her global insight and homegrown Chicago-style to offer a fresh look at shifting frustration into funny.

Most notably, Mona became the first Arab and Muslim woman to perform stand-up comedy in the nation's most prestigious institutions: Carnegie Hall in New York City as well as the Kennedy Center in Washington, DC twice, and was the featured headliner this October 2018!

------

• To receive monthly newsletters electronically, have your members email Marcia Bostick at mbostick@dacc.org

Link to download forms: <a href="http://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/forms-library">http://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/forms-library</a>

#### Organization Speaker Programs - Community Information Leaders

In an effort to support our PCoD members and the public, this section is dedicated to providing a list of area information leaders, whether they be not-for-profits; elected officials and/or specific topic experts. These individuals, if contacted, may make themselves available to speak at club meetings or special events and share important programs, projects, issues or topics with audiences about our community and perhaps where additional volunteer leadership can play an important role in the success of these programs.

This list may change from time to time in order to keep it updated. But it is a great reference guide to many areas of arts, social services, business, government and education in our community. http://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/community

• Remember to:

✓ Send your sponsored activities.✓ Subscribe for the PC newsletter.

✓ Use the website for registering your events.

✓ Mike Leibold at <a href="mailto:mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org">mleibold@presidentsclubdayton.org</a>

Please visit our website and confirm that your club's information is correct and let Marcia Bostick at <a href="mailto:mbostick@dacc.org">mbostick@dacc.org</a> know the changes you have. Go to Members page and select your club: <a href="http://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/member">http://presidentsclubdayton.org/index.php/member</a> or <a href="http://presidentsclubdayton.org/">http://presidentsclubdayton.org/</a>